
 April 29th , 2018 

Reconciliation: 4:15PM ð 4:45PM 

1st Saturday of the Month 

Anointing of the Sick: 

2nd Full Weekend of the Month  

Following Each Mass 

All Other Sacraments: 

Please call the Parish Office 

Preparation can take six months or more 

Saint Therese Parish  

We are St. Therese Catholic Church, a community of believers, 

who walk together by faith in Christ Jesus, and minister in the Little Way of 

St. Therese, as we strive hand-in-hand to live as Godõs people.  

9525 W Bluemound Rd, Milwaukee, WI 53226  

Phone (414) 771-2500 É Fax (414) 771-2410 

sainttheresemilwaukee.org É info@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday: 

8:30AM ð 4:00PM 

closed 12:00PM ð12:30PM 

Wednesday: 

12:00PM ð 7:30PM 

closed 4:00PM ð4:30PM 

Friday: 8:30AM ð 12:00PM 

Saturday: 5:00PM  Sunday: 9:00AM 

Tuesday: 8:30AM     Wednesday: 6:30PM 

See inside for Holy Day Schedules 

Parish Staff 

Parish Administrator 

Fr. Joe Koyickal, SAC ext. 14 

frjoe@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Assisting Priest 

Rev. Hugh Birdsall, SDS 

Help-out Priest 

Rev. Norm Oswald 

Administrative/Pastoral Assistant 

Heather Goeden ext. 13 

heather@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Bookkeeper 

Lisa Vallone ext. 17 

vallonel@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Music Ministry 

Mary Radspinner ð Music Director 

msrad@sainttheresemilwaukee.org ext. 15 

Paul Corrao ð Choir Director  

pcorrao@sainttheresemilwaukee.org ext. 12 

Building Services Coordinator 

Denise Dostalek ext. 16 

denise@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Catechesis Ministry 

Dr. Jean Marie Weber ð Coordinator of 

Preschool through Grade 8 

jmweber@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Rick Reinders ð Coordinator of High School 

& Youth Confirmation  

Christine Reinders ð Coordinator of 1st 

Reconciliation/1st Communion & Childrenõs 

Liturgy of the Word  

Ministers ð All the Members of the Parish 

Parish Emergencies 

(414) 771-2500 ð listen for instructions 

Weekday Masses at St. Jude the Apostle Parish 

(734 Glenview Ave, Wauwatosa) 

MondayðFriday  

6:45AM and 8:15AM 



Are you ready for a trim? In todayõs Gospel, we hear 
the familiar teaching of the vine and the branches. 
Jesus reminds us that if we remain close to him-living 
in humility, following Godõs law, loving our neighborð
we will notice a positive change in our life and the lives 
of those around us. òWhoever remains in me and I in 
him will bear much fruit.ó The Holy Spirit is life-
giving. He is fruitful. The Spirit of God wonõt refuse 
grace to a heart that is open. 

As we progress through life, learning how to live and 
love, we grow. Our personalities flower. We discover 
what it is to be a blessing to others. We also experience 
lack, loss, and the results of our failures. We know 
what it is like to òwitheró at times, particularly the 
times when we willingly separate ourselves from Jesus. 
òJust as a branch cannot bear fruit on its own unless it 
remains on the vine, so neither can you unless you 
remain in me.ó For most of us, this experience of 
being disconnected and off track generates a desire to 
return to what is right and good, to return to the vine. 

But this Gospel is more than òAre you in or are you 
out?ó Even when we remain in God, when we follow 
Jesus, we are not exempt from the challenge, the 
pruning. òEveryone that [bears fruit] he prunes.ó A 
prudent trim is necessary in the natural world of trees 
and vines. Dead wood, broken shoots, and diseased 
branches need to be cut back in order for the plant to 
bear fruit. Jesus wants us to be healthy! He says as 
much himself: òBy this is my Father glorified, that you 
bear much fruit and become my disciples.ó Take a 
look at your life today. Where are you bearing fruit? 
Where do you need to be pruned? 

 Welcome to  Therese Catholic Church, Milwaukee, Wisconsin  

 
CHURCH SUPPORT 

 

Envelopes & Offertory 

Sharing Weekend 

Maintenance Donations 

$ 5,140.50 

$   697.00  

$   225.00  

 Please remember St. Therese in your will! 

Changes to May Office Hours 

Please note the following changes to the Parish Office Hours in May: 
�x��Tuesday, May 1st  - Closed 9:30AM  to 12:30PM 

�x��Friday, May 4th - Closed 

�x��Tuesday, May 8th - Close at 1:30PM 

�x��Friday, May 11th 

�x��Friday, May 25th - Closed 

�x��Monday, May 28th - Closed for Memorial Day 

�x��Friday, June 1st - Closed 

Trustee Secretary Election at Annual Meeting 

The election of the Trustee-Secretary for our parish corporation will 
take place at this yearõs Annual Meeting on Sunday, June 3rd.  
Kathy Hubrich has faithfully served as Trustee-Secretary and is 
willing to continue for another two-year term of office. 

Any active, registered, fully-initiated parish member, at least 25 years 
of age, is eligible to run for Trustee-Secretary.  According to 
Wisconsin State Statute187.19, òtrustees are to be selected from and 
by the congregation.ó  If you would like to be considered to serve as 
Trustee-Secretary, you must be nominated, in writing, by 10 or more 
parish members.  A nomination and signature form is available 
from Heather in the parish office for anyone who wishes to put their 
name in nomination. 

Among other duties, the Trustee Secretary serves as an ex-officio 
member of the Parish Pastoral Council, the Finance Council, is a 
member of the Board of Directors of the parish corporation, signs 
proxy documents and all corporate reports, and signs parish checks 
with Trustee Treasurer, and the Parish Administrator. 

Save the Date 

Annual Parish Meeting: June 3rd after 9:00AM Mass in Heck Hall 

Please plan on attending the St. Therese Annual Parish meeting 
on Sunday, June 3rd.  Updates will be provided on Stewardship, 
Clustering and Multi-parish planning. Our Parish Community 
needs your participation as we look ahead to the next several 
years.  Child care will be provided.  Please watch upcoming 
bulletins for the registration form! 

Summer Hours Begin May 29th 

The summer hours for the parish office will begin Memorial 
Day and continue through Labor Day.  They are as follows:  

�x��Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday: 8:30AM  to 4:00PM 

�x��Friday: Closed 

Attn: Road Repair 

The city of Milwaukee is going to resurface West St. Paul Avenue 
and the intersections of 94th and 95th streets. This project includes 
our southern driveway approach and the sidewalk in front of it as 
well. Please note that at times we may only have access to the 
parking lot from the northern driveway. Please be cautious while 
entering and exiting the parking lot once the road work is underway.  

SCRIP Next Weekend 

Youõre invited to place your gift card order under the SCRIP 
program next weekend.  Just fill out the form in todayõs bulletin 
and bring it to mass next weekend. Your gift cards will be 
available the following weekend.  In order to reach our goal for 
this year we need new participants, so please consider placing an 
order. Thank you! 


